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S (An Autongmous $1atutary Body of Government of India, under the Aretutects Act, g2y e

Ref. No. CA/5/2024/PGETA
July 01, 2024

1. TO ALL SECRETARIES OF HIGHER/ TECHNICAL EDUCATION IN STATES/

UTS OF INDIA

TO ALL DIRECTORS OF TECHNICAL EDUCATION IN STATES/ UTS OF INDIA

3. TO ALL THE HEADS OF ARCHITECTURAL  INSTITUTIONS
IMPARTING RECOGNIZED ARCHITECTURAL QUALIFICATIONS IN THE
COUNTRY

4. TO ALL THE UNIVERSITIES AWARDING B.ARCH./M.ARCH. DEGREE IN THE
COUNTRY

g

Subject:-Conduct of Council of Architecture - Post Graduate Entrance Test in
Architecture (PGETA) for admission into 1styear of Post Graduate
Programmes for the academic session 2024-2025 -reg.

Dear Sir/ Madam,

3
| am pleased to inform you that the Council of Architécture has decided to conduct
Post Graduate Entrance Test in Architecture (PGETA) at national level on July 28,
2024, and August 04, 2024, for admission to the Post Graduate programmes being
imparted at the architectural institutions approved by the Council for the academic
session 2024-2025. The brochure and registration details of PGETA has been made
available at the Council's PGETA website www.pgeta.in. A copy of the PGETA 2024

Brochure is also attached herewith for your ready reference.

The Test shall be a Computer Based Test and will be conducted at the selected Test
Centres at the institutions in the country which are already conducting NATA 2024
during 2024. The First Test will be held on July 28, 2024 from 10:00 AM to 01:00
PM and Second Test will be held on_August 4, 2024 from 10:00AM to 01:00
PM. The duration of PGETA will be three hours and there will be 75 MCQ type

Eq-fl—estions carrying 100 marks.

All the institutions approved by the Council for impgrting B..Arch.' and/or M.Arch.
degree programme in the country are therefore request_ed to br[ng this to the notice of
the students currently pursuing Final year B.Arch. coursle:engbllng them to register for
PGETA 2024 for admission into Post Graduate programme in Architecture.

The institutions are further requested to ensure that cé{nh’didates are admitted into 1°
year of PG programme being imparted by them for the acadernic session 2024-2025,

based on the PGETA conducted by the COA.
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In view of the above, all the institutions, universities and admission authorities are
requested to kindly take note of the conduct of Post Graduate Entrance Test in
Architecture (PGETA) for the purpose of admission of students at Post Graduate
programme in Architecture from the academic session 2024-2025 and accordingly
take appropriate action at their end.

Tharking you,

ithfully,
iy
R.K. bemn/

Registrar

Encl:- as above.
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